TALKING POINTS FOR THE JULY 13TH
PUBLIC SECTOR EXECUTIVE BRIEFING

Dan Liskai

I would like to thank each of you for attending this breakfast meeting.  The last several years have certainly been challenging for local  governments, as we have all had to deal with tighter budgets and the continuing expectation to deliver high quality public services to our residents.  We wanted to take this opportunity to meet together to discuss economic development activities here in Sandusky County and lay out for your review the EDC’s new five-year program of work designed to help our local economy to grow and expand.

It appears that the economy is beginning to turn the corner; however, the health of our local economy is too important to be left to chance.  We all agree that there are many features and benefits to living and working here in Sandusky County…… and we all have an obligation to make sure that our community remains a preferred location for both current and new businesses, which create high quality employment opportunities for our residents.  

Although competition is natural among cities, villages and townships, we are hopeful that every community in Sandusky County can support our collective efforts to position our County to not only compete effectively, but win the battle for new jobs and investment in Northwest Ohio. 
At this time, I would like to introduce Chip Holcombe, who since January has been working with the Sandusky County EDC in conducting the program assessment process and has been presenting its new business plan to business and community leaders throughout Sandusky County.  Chip is serving as the Campaign Manager for the EDC’s countywide fundraising campaign.

Chip Holcombe
Thank you Dan and I would like to thank you for serving as a Co-Chairman for the Sandusky County EDC fundraising campaign.During the past five years, economic trends have shifted, private industry has “right sized”, and governments have struggled to balance their budgets during these slower economic times.  For many Ohio Counties, the next five years will be important – some will grow and prosper and others will trend downward economically.  We are committed to ensuring that Sandusky County is among those Ohio Counties which will enjoy solid growth and greater prosperity.  The Sandusky County EDC will work hard to ensure that all of our cities, villages and townships are well positioned to take advantages of opportunities to grow and expand their tax base.
As many of you know, the State of Ohio has become very uncompetitive in the area of economic development when compared to Michigan, Pennsylvania, Indiana and Kentucky.  Ohio’s marketing and new business recruitment budget are a fraction of what they were in the late 1990’s.  Even as recently as two to three years ago, the Ohio Department of Development handled 120 – 140 new business prospects annually.  Last year they handled only 35-40 qualified leads….and that’s for the entire state of Ohio.

The number of qualified leads Sandusky County receives from Columbus has diminished significantly as are the leads we get from the Regional Growth Partnership in Toledo.  The Sandusky County EDC Board of Directors and staff are convinced that we can’t rely solely on the Department of Development or RGP for new business leads to grow our economy and tax base.  Therefore we have refined our ongoing business plan to reflect the current and ongoing priorities expressed by local business and community leaders during the Community Assessment process conducted earlier this year.
The EDC Mission is to significantly increase the growth of quality jobs and new capital investment within our county through the implementation of aggressive, marketing, new business recruitment and existing industry support strategies.    We are here today to present to you our new program of work and $1.35 million countywide funding campaign called “PARTNERING FOR THE FUTURE”.
Kay Reiter
(Year in review – 2003 -2004 R&E and prospect handling activities, accomplishments and industrial projects completed.)
(EDC’s current involvement in industrial projects and potential new business prospects.)
PARTNERING FOR THE FUTURE PROGRAM GOALS 2005 - 2009
In partnership with local public sector officials and economic development practitioners, The Sandusky County EDC will have a direct impact on the following 5-year program goals:

· Foster the creation of 1,000 new, high quality jobs

· Resulting in $30 million in new annual payroll

· Assist in the projects resulting in $200 million in new capital investment

There are four key program initiatives which will be undertaken by the Sandusky County EDC.  
1. Expanded Marketing efforts promoting the advantages of living, working and investing in Sandusky County.

2. Aggressive new business recruitment strategies to attract more industrial leads to Sandusky County.

3. Comprehensive retention & expansion program to support expansion opportunities of existing industry.

4. Support the continued progress and development of the Sandusky Regional airport.

Closing remarks and then introduce the current EDC Chairman and Campaign Co-Chair Mike Winthrop.
Mike Winthrop

Let’s begin with Marketing - they say that image is everything.  In the competitive world of economic development, communities which have enjoyed growth have effectively promoted and marketed their advantages.

People don’t buy what they don’t know exists.  We all appreciate the features and benefits of Sandusky County…. And now is the time to pro-actively deliver our message to the outside world that the green light is on in Sandusky County for high quality growth and development.

As the countywide economic development organization, the EDC will partner with local cities, villages and townships to develop a comprehensive public relations and marketing campaign to promote a positive image of Sandusky County as a great place to live and work.  As the lead marketing organization, the EDC will:

· Develop new, top quality printed promotional materials;

· Upgrade our web-site with links to our local communities, which

     features industrial sites and buildings available in all of our

     communities;
· Develop a news bureau to disseminate good news stories about
     Sandusky County into the Northwest and Northeast Ohio regions.

(Mike – you might make mention about the importance of population and employment growth to the local health care sector.)

Concluding remarks and Mike can introduce the past EDC Chairman and Campaign Co-Chair Tom Kern.
Tom Kern

Our amplified marketing strategies will lay the foundation for our proactive New Business Recruitment efforts.  The SCEDC will continue to work with each of our local communities to assess and determine their development capabilities, current infrastructure, available sites and buildings.  
In support of each community, the EDC will feature all available inventory of industrial buildings and sites; utility and infrastructure capabilities along with tax abatement policies in our expanded website and new collateral marketing materials.  We will then develop specific new business recruitment strategies designed to assist our local communities to achieve their desired growth objectives.

The SCEDC will serve as “One Stop Resource Center” to facilitate the collection and distribution of information in response to prospect inquiries.  Kay will also assist in coordinating site and facility tours in communities throughout Sandusky County.

We will maintain and strengthen our working relationship with the Ohio Development Department and Regional Growth Partnership, site consultants and other networks of influence and lead referrals to ensure multiple sources of new business prospect leads.
We will try to leverage these relationships to recruit targeted business clusters including automated manufacturers, value added suppliers and companies which complement and diversify our industrial base.

We will also work to increase the number of new business leads through direct mail campaigns, attending targeted industry trade shows, print advertising and internet marketing efforts.

(Closing remarks and then introduce Campaign Co-Chair Chris Melchiori)
Chris Melchiori
The Sandusky County EDC Board and staff remain committed to supporting our existing manufacturing companies and will continue to work closely with them to address their needs and help them to grow and create jobs for local residents.
Attracting new businesses to Sandusky County is important to improving our economic vitality; however, equally as vital is making sure we do everything possible to support and assist our existing industries doing business in Sandusky County.  The EDC’s ultimate goal is to foster quality job creation ……. studies indicate that between 50% and 70% of all future new jobs will be created by companies already located here in Sandusky County.  Given that fact, the EDC is committed to supporting the growth of local manufacturers by:

· Conducting retention & expansion calls on local manufacturers and corporations throughout Sandusky County.  Kay will continue to utilize the Synchronist model to conduct needs analysis and then deliver expansion support assistance.

· Creating a Manufacturer’s Roundtable to facilitate better networking among local manufacturers and deliver pertinent information and data for local manufacturing managers.

· Assisting local manufacturers with project financing, state and local incentive programs and government procurement opportunities.

Closing remarks in support of the EDC’s program of work. 

Chip Holcombe
· Looking to the future

· Position Sandusky County to be the premier ex-urban county in Northwest Ohio.  (Lucas, Wood, Hancock)

· Public/Private Partnership

· Return on Investment – New Tax Model
· Investment formula
· Formal investment request 

